
CONSULTANT SERVICES FOR THE  
POLYESTER CONCRETE DECK OVERLAY 2025 

 
For more information, please contact Jeff Verstl at (209) 953-7600 or jverstl@sjgov.org.  
 
Project Description:  
 
The San Joaquin County Department of Public Works (SJCDPW) will be requesting proposals 
from consultant firms to provide professional and technical services for the design of the 
proposed Polyester Concrete Deck Overlay 2025 (Project).  
 
The project consists of removing the existing wearing surface on five (5) County bridges and 
placing a polyester concrete deck overlay (PCO).  All grinding of the existing wearing surface, 
removing of unsound concrete, approach conforms and placement of the PCO will comply with 
AASHTO, Caltrans, and County standards, ensuring it meets all necessary performance and 
safety requirements. 
 
SJCDPW will enter into a consultant services agreement with the selected consultant to provide 
consultant services for the Project. The requested services will include the following, but are not 
limited to: 

 Project Management 
 Project Surveying, Mapping and Control  
 Public Outreach Program 
 NEPA and CEQA Approval 
 Permitting Compliance, if necessary 
 Utility Coordination and Relocation Plan, if necessary  
 Plans, Specifications, and Engineer's Estimate (PS&E) 
 Bidding Assistance and Construction Support 

 
RFP Release:  September 2025 
 
The Request for Proposals (RFP) will outline the submission requirements and detail the 
selection process. Before the RFP release date, interested firms may address inquiries to Jeff 
Verstl, Engineering Assistant III, as noted above. After the RFP is issued, questions will be 
directed to SJCDPW staff responsible for managing the selection process. 


